

51 Finchale Road, Abbey Wood, London, SE2 9PX Tel: 020 8311 3868 Web address: www.stpaulsacademy.org.uk

Principal: Mrs S M Ward BA (Hons) AKC

1 July 2024

Dear Year 11 Students and Families,

I hope this letter finds you well and looking forward to a break over the Summer. We would like to congratulate all of our Year 11, the Class of 2024, on the completion of the BTEC and GCSE examinations for the 2024 examinations season. The way our Year 11 students conducted themselves throughout the examination season was outstanding. Their approach to the exams demonstrated the efforts they had put into their education over the past five years and we are very proud of their attitude and conduct, which they are to be highly commended for.

Arrangements for Results Day

Results will be sent to each student's school e-mail address at 8:00am on Thursday 22 August to allow them to have an electronic version of their results to support their enrolment into their Post-16 provider. The e-mail will come from 2036905@capita-intouch.co.uk and the subject of the email will be 'Results 2024'.

We are unable to send a copy of the results to any other e-mail address. If a student does not have access to their school e-mail or have forgotten their password, please email adeeba.yaseen@stpauls.greenwich.sch.uk and they will be supplied with log in details. If you have not received your results by 8:30am, students should contact the Academy via the results e-mail inbox: results@stpauls.greenwich.sch.uk.

Students will then be able to arrange to come to school from 9.00am to collect their results. Students will be directed to a table corresponding with their form group where they will collect their results envelope.

Table 1 – 11SD

Table 2 – 11GL

Table 3 – 11LC

Table 4 - 11M

Table 5 – 11MB

Table 6 – 11MM

Table 7 – 11PP

Table 8 – 11RD

Students are reminded that to collect their results, they must have with them some form of ID; i.e. Passport, Oyster Card, Swipe Card or Birth Certificate. You will be unable to receive your results without your ID.

If a student is unable to attend but would like to nominate someone else to collect their results, this must be an immediate family member who will need a letter from them authorizing them to collect the student's results on their behalf as well as a form of the student's ID.















Appeals Process

If students wish to appeal their grade, a form will be supplied at the table where they collect their results. Please note before appealing that you will be required to pay a fee, and your child's grade could go up, stay the same, or go down. If a student is unable to collect their results and wish to appeal, please contact the school via the Appeals e-mail: appeals@stpauls.greenwich.sch.uk and a form will be sent to you. Once again, we are only allowed to communicate with students via their school e-mail address.

Vicki Banbrook, the Academy's Careers Advisor, will be available on the day and via e-mail to answer any Post-16 queries that you may have. Please contact her at vicki.banbrook@stpauls.greenwich.sch.uk.

Staff from Christ the King Sixth Form College will also be on site to give advice to any student who is yet to secure a Post-16 place at a school or college.

I would like to end this letter with my thanks to each and every one of you for the great support you have given St Paul's during your child's time at the Academy.

This strong home/school partnership makes our community very special and without your support we would not be the successful school we are. Although your child is leaving us, I hope you will continue to take an interest in the Academy and follow the achievements and successes of our school community on our website and Twitter page.

I wish you and your families a very happy and safe summer and all the best for the future and leave you with a final reflection:

God seeks to use your hands to heal the world
Your feet to make the pathway level
Your voice to speak the truth to all
And your hearts to love one another
Use your creativity with integrity
Choose carefully what you learn
Choose kind words and tender actions
So that you can help to create God's dwelling place here.

With my very best wishes,

wwad,

Mrs S Ward Principal